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ISSUE FIVE 

"Set your mind on things above, not on earthly things. For you died, and your 

life is hidden with Christ in God. When Christ, Who is your life, appears, then 

you also will appear with Him in glory."  

This is a passage my soul has been feasting on for some time. I preach this 

constantly to myself, reminding my soul that Christ is my life. Everything else 

that defines me has faded into the background. All I am, I am because of 

Christ and to the glory of Christ. I pray this verse would be true in me, that I 

would desire Him as much as my next breath all my life and leave the rest to 

Him. May each of us love Christ in this way daily, and worship Him through 

our glad obedience to the God Who is our very life. Jesus is life! 

Praying for you always, 

-Scott Brown 

 
 

 
                                                                                                        

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

While the Pastor’s Away…Available for Pulpit Supply 
 
Gordon Donahoe – 615-974-9559. Gordon is available for supply and interims. 
 
Raymond Vogtner – 615-417-8309. Raymond is available for supply, interims, or to 
share his new ministry, "Let's Talk." A ministry designed to encourage conversations 
with others leading them to discover God's plan for their lives.   
 
Jim Yates – Cell:  615-450-8866 
 
Glyn Passman – Cell: 615- 268-2716; email: glyn_pass@icloud.com  
 
Ronnie Pressley - 615-981-0346 
 
Scott Brown – Director of Missions; 931-412-3831 
 
Dan Coe - 1 (629) 251-2997 

Wayne Jamison – 615-944-1651 
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FBC Watertown seeks a qualified part time church 
secretary. 20 hours per week.  
 

Qualifications: 
● A Christian faith is required; may or may not 
be a member of FBC Watertown. 
● Pass a background check. 
● Proficient computer skills to include 
Microsoft Office Suite and/or equivalent. 
● Proficient use of email communication. 
● Basic understanding of bookkeeping. 
● Able to lift 20 pounds. 
● Familiarity with general office equipment. 
● Ability to effectively understand and 
perform church-related processes and duties. 
● Excellent communication skills. 

 

Competitive hourly rate. 
Contact Blake Hall (615) 403-3148 or  

Ken Malone (615) 330-1152 
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The 2024/2025 school year has come to a close and it has been amazing in so many ways! 
This year we have seen significant growth in our ministry, had the opportunity to continue and create 
connections with other churches & BCMs, and did so much on campus ministry! It has been 
incredible to watch our students grow closer together & closer to Christ for the past year. One of the 
most notable events this month was our Easter Acoustic Night of Worship, where we worshipped God 
in Baird Chapel. It was so cool to hear the voices of all of our students singing praises to our Creator! 

 
Even though the school year is over, our ministry will continue with several events this 

summer! Firstly on May 9th, we will be partnering with Puckett’s Supply Co in Lebanon to host a 
Spring Night of Worship at 7pm. This event is open to the public and we hope you will join us there! 
We also plan to have a few other student get togethers for the summer. From May 31st to June 7th 
we will be taking a team of 8 to serve in Toronto to serve with Send Relief! From June 12-26 we will 
be taking a team of 11 to serve at Tanalian Bible Camp in Alaska. Please pray for our safety & for 
God to already be moving in these places. Pray for our students, that they will be spiritually prepared, 
have opportunities to share Jesus, and return with full hearts, eager to share the Gospel on campus 
in the fall!  

 
As always, thank you to all of the pastors, churches, & friends who continue to support us year 

after year! We could not do our ministry without your prayers & support! We are so grateful for you! 
 
Sincerely, Nathan Clark 
Director, Cumberland BCM 
 

 

   


